

ETHICS REFORM

HB142, another major legislative accomplishment from this session, would strengthen Georgia's ethics laws by placing a \$75 limit on each expenditure made by an individual lobbyist on an elected official. Food and beverages exceeding the \$75 limit may be provided to legislators only at group events where all members of the General Assembly, all members of the state House or Senate, all members of a standing committee of either body, or all members of a longstanding caucus

recognized by the House or Senate ethics committees are invited.

The bill also bans gifts of tickets to athletic, sporting, recreational, musical concerts and other entertainment events from lobbyists to state officials, which is currently allowed. The only exception would be for events where all members of the General Assembly are invited.

HB142 also restores power to the Georgia Government and Campaign Finance Commission by giving it rule making authority. Further, the bill limits reimbursements to elected officials to actual and reasonable transportation, lodging, registration, food and beverage expenses that are related to conferences and meetings within the United States.

Finally, HB142 clarifies and broadens the definition of who must register as a lobbyist so that it applies to anyone who is compensated for or has their expenses reimbursed in an amount greater than \$250 if attempting to influence legislation. It also removed all lobbyist registration fees. The commission is now empowered to set reasonable fees for the cost of the ID card.

HB143 would further strengthen Georgia's ethics laws by making common sense changes to the state's campaign contribution disclosure requirements. This bill will require greater transparency in campaign finance by requiring disclosure of all contributions of more than \$100 received during the month of January. This will ensure that all campaign contributions made just before the start of the annual legislative session are made public before that legislative session ends.



REP. ENGLAND WITH GOD SON NEWT GILMAN AND SPEAKER RALSTON

About Representative England...

Representative Terry England was born in Barrow County, where he graduated from Winder-Barrow High School in 1984.

He went on to attend the University of Georgia, majoring in Agricultural Engineering. In 1994, he graduated from the Georgia Agri-Leaders Forum, a statewide leadership program for the agricultural industry.

In 2004, Terry England was elected to the Georgia House of Representatives. Today, he represents the 116th District which includes Auburn, Winder, Carl, Braselton, Bethlehem, Statham and covers most of Barrow County.

As a member of the Georgia House of Representatives, Representative England chairs the House Appropriations committee. He also serves on the Agriculture and Consumer Affairs committee where he served as vice chair previously, and also serves on the Industry & Labor, Education, Natural Resources and Environment, and Ways and Means committees.



Capitol Address 245 State Capitol Atlanta, Georgia 30334 Phone: 404.463.2247 US POSTAGE
PAID
LAURENS

PRST STD

current resident or:



STATE REP TERRY ENGLAND **COMMITTEES**

Agriculture & Consumer Affairs Appropriations Education **Industry & Labor** Natural Resources & Environment Ways & Means - ExOfficio

LEGISLATIVE PRIORITIES

- Balanced Budget
- Ethics Reform
- Additional Tax Reform
- Juvenile Justice Re-write



QUESTIONS?

CONTACT REP. ENGLAND terry.england@house.ga.gov 404.463.2245



Dear Friends in the 116th District,

I wanted to take this time to thank you for allowing me to serve you in the Georgia House of Representatives for the last 9 years. It has been one of the most satisfying things I have ever done. It has opened my eyes even further to realize what a wonderful State we live, work and raise our families in.

The past session is one that was challenging, yet satisfying in what we were able to accomplish. Doing what we needed to do in order to better arm you and our State to attract business and with it, jobs.

I have had the pleasure of serving as the Chairman of the House Appropriations Committee now for the third session. While a daunting task, it has allowed me to help our Governor guide our State through some very tough economic times. Even during this recessionary time, we have maintained our AAA bond rating with all three rating agencies and balanced our budget as required by our State Constitution. Georgia is in a rare club, joining only seven other states with our top bond rating. We are one of only four states that has not been placed on notice for possible downgrading in the near future.

We continue to be very modest in our budgeting, just as you have to be in your household or business budgets. While there are many things we would like to do in the budget, Medicaid growth and a few other items seem to take all of the growth in revenues we see from one year to the next. The economy seems to be turning for the better, but we will remain very guarded for several more years. The FY 2014 budget spending remains at a per capita level that is less than that a decade ago. You have told us to live within our means and since it is your money - that is what we will continue to do.

We have included a few other bill summaries in this mail out to bring you up to speed on some things that might be of interest to you.

Please contact me at my local office by phone at (770) 867-1601, my Atlanta office (404) 463-2245 or by email at terry.england@house.ga.gov if I can ever be of

Thank you again for giving me the honor to represent you and may God richly bless you, your family, our Great State and Country.

LEGISLATIVE UPDATE 2013

terry.england@house.ga.gov 404.463.2245

HB 106: Budget

The Fiscal Year 2014 budget totals \$19.8 billion in state funds, and will direct spending for all state agencies, departments, and programs from July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2014.

Spending in Fiscal Year 2014 is still \$1.7 billion less than it was in was in the 2009 budget with over 500,000 additional citizens to serve.

EDUCATION:

- Adds \$146.5 million to fully fund QBE growth
 - Increases Pre-Kindergarten funding to fund 10 additional days, restoring to 180 days
 - Provides 3% increase to Hope Scholarships and Grants

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT:

- Provides money to tear down 400 toll booth
- Restored funds for Forestry Commission for purpose of fire detection

BONDS:

- \$850 million total state bonds
- \$646 million for K-12 education, equipment and school buses
- \$398.6 million for college and university construction
- \$2.5 million for equipment for our new Lanier Tech campus in Barrow Co.
- \$3.995 million for new library projects
- \$75 million for public safety agencies

While politicians in D.C. add to our deficit, in Georgia, we are leading by only spending what we take in. In fact, since 2008, we have consistently cut government waste to maintain a balanced budget. Our FY2012 budget is still \$1.7 billion less than the FY2009 budget.